Chcur Mag:c

' The recent iransformation that ook
place with two of the Museum's newest ae-

quisitions Is nothing less than magle. When
Lotraine Dunn approached the Museum to
sea [f we would be inferested in fwo

children's high chairs, she warned us that’

they wefe in poor condition. But, they
- sounded ke unigue items sowe said-yes:
Larrging delfivered twolovely antique:

: high chairs, one . with cast ron wheels that,

" had the cqquiijly tocoliapsedownintoag
roc:k!ng chair with fray, but ihey were in
pieces, The Museum has the good foriune -
to have Virginia Fortier working as a volun- |
teer and she came Info the Museurn scon -

after the arrival of fhe chairs. She took ohe
look at the pile of partially assembled chairs
and pleces and told us that her husband,
Louis, could fix them. Although it seemad

like a tali order, we were dellghied with the.

offer of help and-accepted it.

Barely a week had passed. since Louks

Fortier had collectfed the pile when he
appedarsd ai the Museum's doorstep. with

two completely assembled and restored.

beautiful high chairs, with the excephon of
. one missing cast ron wheel, The restora-

fion involved 4 flne craftman's fouch and.

ingenuily becduse he had repq_:red pleces,
created some missing wooden pleces and
fabricated missing metal. " Louls must also
belong to some renovator's neiwork ba-

‘cause d few days ater he reqppsured at

the Museum with an emci mczrch 10 ’rhe
missmg cast iren wheel, _

Everyone who withessed The e
fore" condition of the chairs and theh the
“affer state were fruly arnazed at a resto-
ration that really was o feat of magie,

The chdirs are currently on display in
ane of our fall biack culbe cases along with
othear c:hlidrpns itemns thanks to Loraine,

- Virginlar and. Lovis... Come in-and see the. - .

frults of their iabors and thelr generas_:fy

Bucks Honored

Charies. and Elizabeih Buck were
hohored with o recognition reception ot
the Museum on Saturday evening, Novem-
ber 4. ltwas a gaka eventiorival our grcmd
openlng celebration. - .

. QOwver forly faithful museum SUppDrfu.
Ers gdihefed to pay iibulte to the dwo
people-whao have done the lion's share of
the work involved with keeping the Mu-
sem operational for the last 15 years: The .
avening was one of thanks, felloWship-Gnd .
refreshments, - ; :

Charles and Elrzabeih were FD!‘E~-
sentedt with o plaque identical 1o the one

that now hangs in the front lobly. |

The. Museum wauld not. be'In exls? .
ence loday had it not-been for the long
hours of service and vighant efforfs of -
Charles and Eizabeih, They have Gur.
deepest gratitude and-thanks, . :



Museum & School Improvements

Just as the snow was about 1o siarf

fliving the Museum had some sawdust fiy-

ing. Early concerns the board of direciors
had about the condition of the flat roof
over the storagefwork room proved o be
well founded. in October ond November
there was some sefious leaking in that room
In d closet, a window and alohg the wall
where the sloped roof and fiat roof meeat.

Bili tied several applications of roofing tar .

to patch these areas, but it soon became

cppdrent thot this wasn't going to work as -

the lagking persisted., _
A reqasonable bid was recevied to

Volunteers:

The Museum has been most fortu-

nate In the number of people who have’

graciously voluntgered thelr fime and ial
ents 1o asslst with the Museun's operations.
. since we opened on June 24 there have
been over 20 different people who have
worked af the Museum as voluntsers, it is
wonderful fo hdve this kind of community
support and we are most thankiu for it

. Increasing ouwr core of volunieer
workers is critical 1o our sucess. A five day,

four hour operating schedule of tweniy

hours requires ten volunteers working fwo
hourshiffs or five people working four hours,
in areduced, three day week we still nesd
s volundeers for bwo hours or three peaple
for-four hour-shiffs. If we could build cur
volunteer list fo fify or sixty people, each
would only have to work one fwao hour shift
a month. So the bottom line Is that we are
atwadys laoking for volunteers.
Volunteerihg at the Museum requires

no speclal expertise. The dulies are prima-

rily to greet people and be an extra pair of

hands when our staff person, Peggy Roy, is-

busy giving a four, If ydu aré interestad In
becorning a volunteer call Peggy Manzer
- ot B27-3847 or the Museum, 8277256,

on January 1,

insfall o completely new, sloped roof to
cover the flot roof, So the saw dust flew
and in a matter of days the new roof Was
on and the leaks are gone.

The old, flat roof diso had on insufii-
clent overhang thai allowed run-off o cas-
cade down the exterior brick walls and de-
leriorate mortar. The new roof overhangs
anaugh 1o elirminale that problem.

The school bullding olse had some
screly needed work completed. The en-
trahce to the basement area has had no
bulkhead or any type of coveting, except
for a loose sheet of plywood, since we ac-
quired the bulidings. This has now been
corecied, The buillder refars o the en-
france as a “dog house™. If yvou drive
areund the Museum to look at it you'll see
that his description is rather accurate.

he school had aslo been experienc-
ing some pretty severe leaking around one
of the window frames. This tooc has been
fixed. The targe old window was removed
chd replaced with fwo, new, sraller ones.
Hopefully the leaking problein-is solved as
we have not vet had comp!eih’rs from
school persr:-nnel

Capital Cctmpcngn

The Museum lauched its capltal campaign
1994, to ralse $200,000 to
purchase the former St. Mary's church-
schoot complex. As we are about'to be-
gin the second year of the campalgn over
hetlf of our goal, $120,000 has been raised,
The Museum Is hopetul that 1997 will bring
a successiul completion 1o our campaign
by ralsing the remdining $80.000. .

We still have some more fund raisihg
to accomplish 1o ensure our financidl se-
curlty, Pledse remind your friends and any
Ihterested parties that it is not too Igte o

make o compaign contribution or pladge.



